Name of the project: Udhyanshalini fellowships

Organisation and location: Udhyancare, New Delhi

Principle contact: Dr. Kiran Modi

Name of the ASHA Madison chapter volunteer who visited the project site: 
Dr. Mayur K Kajla, Tel: 16083346928; 16082652874; mayurkkajla@gmail.com
Site visit date: 23 December 2007; 14:00 hrs, Place: Mahavir School of Management, Near Nanak Piao Gurudwara, Azadpur, New Delhi.
Brief description of the project: ASHA Madison chapter is currently supporting 10 girl students for vocational training starting from July 2007 for one academic year.
Name of the students: (will be available in a separate report which shall be uploaded on the ASHA Madison chapter web)
Brief remarks on individual based interviews on future prospects for students: 
Dr. Kiran Modi arranged a meeting with the 10 girl students. Mr Sajan Mathew (one of the staff from udhyancare) coordinated with students, introduced them and briefed the project. Students welcomed me and were really happy to talk to me. Out of 10 students nine attended and parents of three students also took part in the discussion. I opened up the talk by asking about who is doing what in their respective fields. Most of the students are doing computer related courses ranging from six months to three yrs. One student is doing electronic engg. course. Students realize the importance of the fellowship and they promised to use the scholarship honestly for only their educational/vocational course fees. All of them told me that this funding is source of great help for them as they come from very poor families mostly from North East Delhi and a couple of them from Kurukhshetra (Haryana). I asked the parents about the help and they are really glad that ASHA is supporting their children and thanked me. I followed the talk with Sajan by asking how is the scholarship money dis-imbursed? ASHA is supporting 10 girls at the moment and their estimated educational expenses are 10 000 rupees per year on an average. Out of this 10000, 7500 rupees goes directly to the student in form of cheque to their bank account and 2500 is absorbed by Udyancare as administrative/staffing costs. I raised the concern that ASHA does,nt support any staffing costs or salaries. Mr. Sajan Mathew went on to explain about these additional 2500 staffing costs. Udhyancare has some minimum number of employees who work full time and manage the smooth running of various organizational duties like accounts/workshops/coordination etc. In their opinion the system would not work if there are no full time paid and committed employees which actually made some sense to me as some of the staff has families and some financial support is necessary for their livelihood. Also a volunteer might not spare time as and when needed by the NGO. 

Although I made them aware of our viewpoint on this that ASHA,s volunteers work for free. After approx 30-45 min meeting with the students I asked their permission to take a group picture for our web update and they gladly accepted and permitted me to use this picture for the web posting and advertisement. Thereafter I moved to the Udhyancare office (to have a glimpse of the infrastructure) which is located at Lajpat Nagar near Moolchand Hospital in the basement of a residential complex. They told me they pay quite high rent for the  same. Finance Manager and an assistant welcomed me. I intended to get the details of the funds management. Finance manager advised me that they prepare the reports for all projects quarterly and next report for ASHA would be available for ASHA to review in the second week of January 2008. They offered me tea as well. They presented me some merchandise cards prepared by Udhyancare children. I proposed the idea that may be we can sell these cards at our ASHA promo functions. I have those cards with me if someone is interested to have a look. 
I councluded the site visit by thanking the fiancé manager and Sajan Mathew. 

I am very much satisfied about overall management of the project, the use of funds and honest efforts of Udhyancare to make the things absolutely transparent for review. I highly recommend that we should continue our support for these girl students until they graduate from their field of studies and give back in some form to the family/society whatever they imbibed in this program. If a girl is well educated she will most likely make a huge impact in her family as far education is concerned. 
Mayur Kumar Kajla

December 23, 2007

